May 19, 1972

C. David Jenkins, Ph.D.
University of North Carolina
School of Public Health
Department of Epidemiology
Chapel Hill, North Carolina 27514

Dear Dave:

I am delighted to hear of your new department and when you have defined behavioral epidemiology, please send me the definition. We wish we had some graduates of such a course to help us with our current trials.

Regards,

Henry Blackburn, M.D.

HB/rs

THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA CHAPEL HILL

27514

THE SCHOOL OF PUBLIC HEALTH DEPARTMENT OF EPIDEMIOLOGY

May 3, 1972

Dr. Henry Blackburn, Chairman Council on Epidemiology American Heart Association, Inc. 44 East 23rd Street New York, N.Y. 10010

Dear Henry.

I am pleased to respond affirmatively to your letter of 14 April. We anticipate being present at the American Heart Associations Scientific Sessions, November 16-20, 1972, in Dallas.

As you may have heard informally, Steve Zyzanski and I will be moving our professional activities effective 1 August to the Boston University School of Medicine. Boston University is providing the opportunity to develop a research and teaching program in Behavioral Epidemiology. We will be administratively located in the Division of Psychiatry, but will have close ties with the Department of Cardiology as well, where Dr. Thomas Ryan is the new chief.

Effective this fall our address will be:

Program in Behavioral Epidemiology Division of Psychiatry, Boston University School of Medicine 720 Harrison Street Boston, Mass. 02118

Perhaps you can ask Len Cook's office to make the change of address on his records also.

With all good wishes.

David Jenkins, Ph.D

Professor of Epidemiology

CDJ/60